Town of Greenville

P.O.BOX 188
GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124
- 812-923-9821
" H.L.8pears _ Jack Sprigler
Town Board President Town Board Member
Elsine N. Miller April 8, 1986 Ronald Lamb
Clerk-Treasurer ‘ Town Hall Town Board Member

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Board, held this date,
was called to order by Jack Sprigler who acted as President in the absence
of H, L. Speara. Those present were Board member Ron Lamb, Max Mason, Gary
Getrost, Janice Glbson, Talbotte Richardson, Paul Buche, Andy VanWinkle,
and Pat Houghlin.

Ron Lamb moved to dispense with reading the minutes of the previous meeting.
Financial statements and claims were presented to the Board. The claims
were approved and the financial statements accepted by the Board.

Andy VanWinkle asked if anything is being done about assigning house numbers.
The Board appointed Mr. VanWinkle chairman of the committee to assign numbers
to each lot in town,

Gary Getrost reported the owners of some land on Featheringill Road want an
agreement to put in 25 water meters when the time comes.

7Y Getrost also informed the Board the chlorinator at the water plant is going
' bad, The Board approved the purchase of a replacement not to exceed $3000,

The Board assigned Talbotte Richardson to sell the yellow truck.

Janice Gibson requested permission to transfer $30,000.00 to the Bond and
Intereast Fund, Jack moved the transfer be made. Ron seconded.

Pat Houghlin presented two ordinances to the Board he believes should be
passed: Ordinance Establishing Building Code Regulations and An Ordinance
Providing for the Inspection, Repair, or Removal of Unsafe Buildings Within
the Town of Greenville. The Board agreed to adopt these ordinances.

Houghlin alao suggested purchasing code books, and discussed the need to
pass a zoning ordinance. He advised the Board to decide on a suitable
ordinance, adopt the ordinance, then appoint members to a plan commission,
The Board asked Houghlin to continue working on a zoning ordinance.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,

Elaine N. Miller
Clerk-Treasurer
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